
Merrylands News 
Friday 8th DEcember 2023 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Years 5 and 6 children are now in their new classrooms. A big 
thank you to all staff for their hard work in getting the classrooms 
ready.  
 
Today, our Christmas festivities started with Nursery children’s 
Carol Singing. Thank you for those parents in attendance. Next 
week, Reception will be Performing to Parents/Carers, Year 2 will 
be singing at Eastgate and Years 1,2,3,4,5 and 6 will have their 
Christmas Movie Night. 
 
Have a lovely weekend. 
 
 

 

Autumn Term at Merrylands Primary School 

Acorn Class: Louis L 

Sunflower: Freddy E 

Daisy Class: Leo B 

Daffodil Class: Erin P 

Ladybird Class: Evie F 

Dragonfly Class: Henry L 

Butterfly Class: Jack W 

Sycamore Class: Luca-Jo W 

Oak Class: Arianna P 

Maple Class: Nyla K 

Lake Class: Isla F 

Ocean Class: Ejay O 

River Class: Katy J 

Amazon Class: Lucas L 

Snowdonia Class: Freya W 

Eagle Class: George G 

Falcon Class: Freya B 

Adventurer Class: Imogen R 

Explorer Class: Charlie H 

Star of the Week 

Attendance 
School Attendance Target:  97.00% 

This week’s Attendance:  93.44% 

Remember….   If your child is absent, a call must be made to the School Office EVERY school day 

that your child is absent and must be reported by phone 01268 417893, via email ad-

min@merrylands-pri.essex.sch.uk or ParentMail.  Please do not send a message via Seesaw or 

Tapestry. 

 

 
                                         

                                                                       
                                                                           
                                                      
                                                                    
                                                            
                                                        
                                                                       
                                                          
                                                                     
 
                                                                                                          
                         

https://www.berlesduna.co.uk/information/vacancies/


 

Upcoming Events 

11.12.23 - Flu Vaccination - Consent Forms to be sent  

12.12.23 - Reception Christmas Performance Sunflower Class (2:30pm

-3:00pm). Limited to 1 parent/carer per pupil due to capacity - More 

details to follow. 

13.12.23 - Year 2 Singing at Eastgate (10:00am-11:00am) Parent/

Carer invited to watch - raising money for St Luke’s Hospice 

13.12.23 - Reception Christmas Performance  Daisy Class  (2:30pm-

3:00pm). Limited to 1 parent/carer per pupil due to capacity - More de-

tails to follow. 

14.12.23 - Reception Christmas Performance Daffodil Class (2:30pm-

3:00pm). Limited to 1 parent/carer per pupil due to capacity - More de-

tails to follow. 

15.12.23 - Christmas Dinner and Jumper Day 

15.12.23 - Year 1 and Years 3-6 Christmas singing videos sent home 

to families through Tapestry/Seesaw 

18.12.23 - Year 6 Parent/Carer drop in (3:30pm - 4:15pm) 

More details to follow 

21.12.23 - 03.01.24 - Christmas Holidays 

04.01.24 - Children return to School. 

 

 

The Firework-Maker’s Daughter  

Written by Emmi and Emilia  

 

We liked The Firework-Maker's Daughter 
in Amazon Class.  Lila, the main charac-
ter, was really confident and very brave 
and never gave up.  

 

 

Tag Rugby—Match Report 

After the teams glorious victory at the Basildon Cup competition earlier this week they were keen to get 
back on the pitch on Friday afternoon for our latest round of league games. 

Our first and third games were resounding victories against Willows and Great Berry which Merrylands 
won 12-4 and 11-2 respectively. 

Merrylands  2
nd

 game was against our oldest rivals Janet Duke. Over the last 5 years we have beaten 
them in nearly every single game. On Friday they  were obviously keen to change this trend and avenge 
our defeat of them earlier in the week. 

In a nail biting and thrilling game of great quality and awesome effort from both teams, the final score was 
8-8. Though we were never behind and at one point we were winning 5-3, Janet Duke kept coming back 
every time we pulled ahead. 

It says a lot of the teams competitive spirit that to some of the players it felt like a defeat. I reminded the 
whole team that they had all given 100% effort and definitely gave their best, which is all anybody can ask 
of them. As I say in training, "Move Forward", not just in the game, but forward onto the next match and 
the next. 

Well done team, you should be very proud of what you have achieved this week. 

 

Koby L, Teddy K, Tilly M, Pippa F, Kehinde A, Twaio A, Shay D, Sophie B, Alexandrou T, Michael A 

 



 

 

Makaton Sign of the Week 

This weeks sign is “Christmas”. 

 

Did you know?  

Hummingbirds can fly backwards. 

 

 

Cycle Helmets 

We have noticed that lots of children are not wear-
ing a bike helmet. Modern cycle helmets are very 
light, comfortable and easy to wear.  

The chances of a helmet saving a life or at least re-
duce the severity of an injury. You are not required 
to wear a bike helmet by law. However, there are 
plenty of statistics to show wearing a bike helmet 
particularly beneficial. 


